
 

 

 

 
This memorandum and its attachments are presented for the Heritage Advisory Committee’s 

information. 

The above property is designated under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act. On October 4, 

2023, the Conover barn suffered a catastrophic event and burned (Appendix 1). The remaining 

heritage structures on the property; the Gardner-Dunton House, the Britannia Farm House and 

the Britannia School House, were assessed as part of the Mobilinx Hazel McCallion LRT Line 

EA (Appendix 2). The HIA noted that the structures were in need of maintenance including 

rotting wood in window frames and doors and masonry work on chimneys and generally on 

several walls.   

The HIA is brought back to HAC at the request of the committee for further review and 

discussion. 

 

Attachments 

Appendix 1: Conover Barn Photos- October 7, 2023 

Appendix 2: HIA- Britannia Farm Property 

 

 

 

 

 

Approved by: Nadia Paladino, Director, Parks, Forestry and Environment 

Prepared by: John Dunlop, Manager, Indigenous Relations, Heritage and Museums   

Date: October 16, 2023 
 
To: Chair and Members of Heritage Advisory Committee  
 
From: Nadia Paladino, Director, Parks, Forestry and Environment 
 
Meeting date:  November 14, 2023 
 
Subject:              Britannia Farm 5490 Hurontario Street, Ward 5 
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